MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

September 20, 2006
In attendance: Adler, Alexy, Al-Omaishi, Bradley, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Eberly, Edelbach, Erickson, Fisher, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hernandez, Hutton, Johnson, Kamber, Karsnitz, Knox, Konzal, Kravitz, Lovett, Morin, Nakra, Nicolosi, Norris, Novell, O’Connell, Ochoa, Paces, Palmer, Petroff, Roberts, Robertson, Steinberg, Tate, and Venturo.
Excused: Ahlawat, Leven, and Vandegrift.
Not in attendance:  Bricker and Ryan. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS
1. The May 2006 Evaluation of the Senate resulted in a return of questionnaires of over 50%.  Reviews were generally positive.  The two repeated suggestions were to invite the President and Provost to meetings once each semester and to have more social events.
2. How to bring issues to the Faculty Senate – contact any senator who will in turn notify the president of Faculty Senate.  Agenda is determined by the Senate Executive Board, which meets on the Friday preceding the Senate meeting.  
MINUTES OF MAY 11, 2006 MEETING

The minutes of the May 11th meeting were approved as distributed.

OLD BUSINESS

Feedback to unsuccessful SOSA Candidates (as stated by Marc Meola, chair of SOSA)
This was discussed extensively at the last CFA review of SOSA two years ago.  The decision was that no written explanation would be provided because:
1. The SOSA committee is already being asked to do too much and shouldn’t have this added burden.

2. It is not always the case that there is a single reason for a low score – scores are averages of the opinions of 10 people who do not always agree completely.

3. The reason for any denial of SOSA is the same: other applications were ranked more highly.  The provost has limited the number of SOSA slots to 96 for a faculty of close to 400 people.

If anyone wants further feedback, they do have the opportunity to meet with the SOSA committee chair and a representative from the School.  Many people do take advantage of this.

NEW BUSINESS

Resolution on course scheduling
Glenn Steinberg moved, with Lorna Johnson seconding, to accept the draft as amended.  Motion passed.  The resolution will be distributed to Academic Leaders.  The approved resolution reads as follows:
The Faculty Senate is concerned that longstanding course scheduling practices have abruptly been prohibited by the College administration.  When the current scheduling grid went through the governance process, it was understood that it would be used flexibly and equitably.  We call on administrators to meet with faculty chairs and to work collaboratively to achieve a resolution that meets the educational interests of students and faculty.

SENATE COMMITTEES 2006-07

Chairs of the committees explained their group’s plans for the year and invited Senate members to sign up.  The committees and chairs are:  Teaching Excellence (Deb Knox and Ruth Palmer), Intellectual Community (Jerry Petroff), Collegiality (Tom Hagedorn and Michael Robertson), Mildred Dahne (Amanda Norvell and Pam Kravitz) and Advocacy (David Venturo and John Karsnitz).
FORUM WITH PROVOST BETH PAUL

Beth Paul spoke on some of the issues she sees confronting us: grant activity, Teacher-Scholar Task Force, implementation of MOA #62, course scheduling, and summer programs.  She suggested that the Senate might sponsor forums on two broad higher education topics: the Spellings Report on Higher Education and NSSE (National Survey of Student Engagement).
DISCUSSION OF ISSUES FOR 2006-07

1. MOA #62 – Ralph Edelbach pointed out that five-year review for tenured faculty will be resumed.  
2. Program and department consolidation – how is this determined and will faculty have input?  How are Faculty Senate and governance involved?  Will this affect tenure?

The meeting closed at 1:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
